
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  To sign-up, contact the parish 
office.  This week, the crucifix will be with Louise Havelka.  Next week, it will be with Bill & Monica Sherek. 
 
Deadline to turn in a “Father’s Day Mass Remembrance” envelope is TODAY (Sunday, June 14).  The money donated 
will help pay for the Father’s Day Altar Flowers.  Please remember to mark living or deceased on the envelope.  The 
memorials will be announced in the June 20/21 bulletin (as we did for Mother’s Day).   
 
Clerical Endowment Fund Drive for Father’s Day --- Spiritual Bouquet Cards will be available after Masses this weekend 
(June 13/14) and next (June 20/21).  You may also contact Janine Nemec (863-6892) to obtain a card.  The usual offering is 
$2.00 per person, per card.  The enroller and enrollee’s benefits are prayers and Masses said for them for a whole year.  The 
money goes to our diocese to help educate our seminarians. 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020       Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org  
 

DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry:  Lucille D’Elia  512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com  
 

PAC Rentals:  Carrie Vieira:  979-318-0731  or  htcpac@outlook.com  
 

Cemetery Committee Chair:  Johnny Martinka:  512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 4:15–4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45–8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm 

 
 

 

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 

June 14, A.D. 2015 
 
          Mass Schedule & Intentions for the Week 

 
 

Saturday June 13 5:00 PM           Pro Populo 

Sunday June 14 8:30 AM           Liv/Dec Members of John & Annie Valis family 

Tuesday June 16 7:00 AM           †Albert & Filipina Slovak 

Wednesday June 17 6:30 PM           †Bill & Margie (Sladecek) Stefek 

Thursday June 18 7:00 AM           †Pete & Eleanora Schwertner 

Friday June 19 6:00 PM           Liv/Dec Members of Louis & Mary Zrubek family 

Saturday (a.m.) June 20 7:30 AM           †Francis Elmerick 

Saturday June 20 5:00 PM           Liv/Dec Members of John & Teresa Martinka family 

Sunday June 21 8:30 AM           Pro Populo 
 

      

Mass Ministry Reminders 
 
 

Saturday, June 20, 5:00 PM: 
Altar Servers:  Matthew & Nathan Klepac  
Lector:  Jennifer Klepac 
EM’s of HC:  Janine Nemec, Fred Mullenbach, Pete Zenner 
Gift Bearers:  Bill & Linda Montreuil 
 
Sunday, June 21, 8:30 AM: 
Altar Servers:  Travis Clawson, William Fonville, Jenna Danek 
Lector:  Cynthia Edgar 
EM’s of HC:   John Edgar, Johnny Martinka, Ray Nemec 
Gift Bearers: Henry and Jeff Taylor 

 
EMHC Route:  Sunday, June 21:  John Edgar 

       Collection 
 

             June 7: 
      Corpus Christi Sunday:  $3,500.25 

      CCCTX Disaster Relief:  $2,826.50 

This Week At A Glance 
 

Sunday, June 7:       --Father’s Day Flower Envelope Deadline 
        --CEF for Father’s Day – after Masses this weekend 
 

Altar Flowers 
 

The flowers at the Crucifix and Tabernacle are in loving memory of 
the descendants of the Joseph & Mary Valenta family 

and are donated by the Valenta family. 
 

 

 

mailto:holytrinitycc@yahoo.com
http://www.holytrinityofcornhill.org/
mailto:htcdre@yahoo.com
mailto:htcpac@outlook.com


 
St. Helen Catholic Church in Georgetown will host a Blood Drive next Saturday, June 20, from 7:45 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. (at 
Frizelle Hall).  The need for an excess blood supply, of all types, is greater during the summer months with extra travel and, 
unfortunately, more accidents.  For all information, see the flyer on the bulletin board. 
 
 End of Summer Bible Fun Day.  Our new summer event, “Bible Fun Day”, will be held on Saturday, August 15, from 10:00 
a.m. – 4:00 p.m. in the RE Bldg.  All parish children (and their friends), from ages 3-11, are invited.  Please sign-up to attend 
by July 15.  Registration forms are located by the bulletins, on our website and at the parish office.  Helpers will also be 
needed for the day’s activities (crafts, food, music, story reading).  A planning meeting will be held on Sunday, June 28, at 
9:30 a.m. in the RE Building, and anyone who would like to help is invited to attend.  See the flyer on the bulletin board, or 
on our website, for all other information.  For questions, contact Lucille D’Elia at 512-318-5149, or htcdre@yahoo.com. 
 
Calling all senior citizens of our parish and our community!  Mark your calendars now for a “Community-Wide Senior 
Citizens’ Luncheon”, hosted by the CYM, on Friday, July 10, at noon, here in the PAC Bldg.  Spread the word --– invite your 
friends --- and join us for food and fellowship! 
 
As mentioned in last week’s bulletin, while the artists were here, we decided to restore the statues for our nativity 
scene and a statue of the Risen Jesus, which cost an additional $4,750.00.  Donations to pay for this additional work 
would be greatly appreciated.  You might consider donating in memory or honor of a loved one(s).  All of these donations 
(unless otherwise noted by you) will also be published like the ones that are attached to this bulletin.  You may call the parish 
office and let us know how much you would like to donate, or put your donation in an envelope and mark it “Statue Restoration” 
and drop it in the collection basket.  Thank you for your generosity to your parish. 
   
We are in need of more help with maintenance here at our parish (light facility maintenance, move tables/boxes, and some 
outdoor work) – part-time during our regular office hours – paid position.  If you are interested, please contact the parish office 
for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Peace be with you!  Thank you to everyone who worked to make our June fundraiser a success.  I know that some of 
you worked several days preparing the food, setting up the PAC, working the day of the fundraiser and then taking everything 
down again.  I believe a good time was had by all who attended.  I know that I enjoyed the day very much.  May God reward 
all of you for your efforts and hard work. 
 Thank you, also, to everyone who set up the altars and to those who decorated them for our annual Corpus Christi 
Procession last Saturday.  What a wonderful witness each of you give to the Real Presence of Jesus in the Eucharist. 
 In today’s Gospel, Jesus compares the Kingdom of God to the sowing of seeds and to the mustard seed.  Jesus 
speaks of how the Kingdom of God grows and how God’s Kingdom will grow in this world, especially through His Church.  
Jesus sowed the seed with His apostles and, from that tiny beginning, the Catholic Church has grown to more than 1.2 billion 
members.  The Church continues to grow each year.  We all need to pray that we will give faithful witness to Jesus so that 
others may see God’s Kingdom within us and choose to follow Jesus in the Church that He established. 
 This Tuesday, Jennifer Klepac will receive the Lumen Gentium Award from the Diocese of Austin.  The person who 
receives this award is someone who lives his or her baptismal call in an extraordinary way through stewardship and 
leadership.  Congratulations to Jennifer for receiving this award for her dedication to our Lord Jesus Christ, to our parish, and 
to the Diocese of Austin. 
 May all of you have a most blessed week.     Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 

Today (Sunday, June 14) is the last day to donate prizes for this year’s Bazaar Raffle!  Thank you so much to those 
who have donated already --- your generosity has been overwhelming and is very much appreciated!  For all raffle 
information or questions, please contact Bill and Monica Sherek (512-864-4748). 
 

Turning our thoughts to the Bazaar in September…..when it comes to donating items for the live and silent auctions, toy 
walk prizes, 2 liter sodas for the ring toss, etc, we suggest saving money by looking for sales now as they clear inventory to 
make way for summer items and they run specials for summer picnics and outings.  We have room to store items if you want 
to donate early --- please contact the parish office or bring them by during office hours. 
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